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	Administrative Council
Wellesley College

	
	106 Central Street

Wellesley, Massachusetts  02481-8203


ADMINISTRATIVE COUNCIL MEETING
September 28, 2004
Academic Council Room
11:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

The meeting convened at 11:00 a.m.  The minutes of the May 18, 2004 meeting were approved as distributed.
President’s Report: Diana Chapman Walsh
President Walsh began her remarks by stating that the academic year is off to a good start.  The Class of 2008, informally known as “the class that shows up,” is very large and highly participatory.  Student leaders have already proven themselves to be highly effective, and student organizations are already moving forward with their projects.  The Committee for Political and Legislative Action (CPLA), for instance, has already begun a campaign to increase voter registration among Wellesley students.
The President continued by outlining major foci for the upcoming year:

· The Honor Code review will continue into a new phase, wherein the Code it self will be reviewed and potentially rewritten.

· The discussions relating to academic excellence will continue from last year.

· The Wang Center will open soon, and many discussions are taking place regarding its use and impact on the campus.

· This year will see the launch of the Humanities Center; programming is being planned now, and the space will become available later on.

· This, the final year of the Campaign, has begun with the College in an excellent position relative to our goals.

President Walsh then noted that she had recently posted a memo to the College community relating to the recent health care policy change.  She stressed that the decision was made only after a very intensive thought process involving constituents from all areas of the College.
The President announced the retirement of Jessica Schlasko, formerly Executive Director of the Alumnae Association.  Laura Wood Cantopher is serving as Interim Executive Director while a full search is conducted by a recently-formed search committee.

President Walsh introduced Andrew Evans, the College’s new Vice President for Finance & Treasurer.  Mr. Evans joins the College after nine years at Oberlin College, and the President expressed her pleasure with his appointment at Wellesley.

Human Resources Update: Carolyn Slaboden

Carolyn Slaboden, on behalf of the Human Resources office, reiterated the President’s comments regarding the health care premium change.  The change itself is that the College will now contribute a fixed amount, equal to 75% of the HMO plan’s premium, toward whichever plan an employee may choose.  The employee will be responsible for paying the difference, whatever it may be.  This change will be phased in over the course of the next few years.

Ms. Slaboden then announced and introduced several administrators who are new to the College this year.  She also announced that the College’s orientation process for new hires has been revised and now includes more involvement from supervisors, along with an orientation to the administrative structure of the College.

The Human Resources is working with The Boston Consortium (TBC) on a joint recruitment initiative.  One result of this initiative is a series of career fairs held on TBC campuses, which will be attended by HR personnel from each and will include panel discussions on various topics.  The first fair will be held at Babson College on October 20.
Calendar Project Team Information/Demonstration: Mary Ann Hill & Anne Manning
Mary Ann Hill, Director of Public Information and Government Relations, and Anne Manning, Information Systems Manager for the Office of the Dean of Students, presented the College’s new calendar program to the Council.  The new system is the result of several years of work, which began with the introduction of the R25 event management software package.
The calendar system provides a way for students, faculty, administrators, and interested off-campus parties to see the full spectrum of events being held at the College.  All users can view events in various categories and search all events for particular topics.  On-campus viewers of the calendar can also see information about the space in which events are being held.
As of November 1, all campus events must go through the R25 system in order to receive any audiovisual, janitorial, or other services.  Events must be submitted no less than 72 hours in advance to ensure services.

The presentation included a demonstration of using the calendar system along with basic instructions for navigating the online calendar.

Open Mike
Kelly O’Conner, Student Activities Coordinator, announced that Family and Friends Weekend will be held from October 22 to October 24.  Extensive programming is planned, and the distinguished faculty lecture will be from Richard French of the Astronomy Department.  Ms. O’Conner also thanked administrators for contributing to the success of Day to Make a Difference, which drew 350 participants and eight organizations. 
The Nominating Committee announced that there are still two openings in the Administrative Council slate.  Interested parties should submit a self-nomination form to apply for the positions.

Jen Desjarlais, Dean of Admission, announced that October 11 will be junior visit day and that several other events for the classes of 2009 and 2010 are being planned.

Soraya Andrade-Winters announced an upcoming bone marrow drive to benefit the mother of a Wellesley student.

Sandy Roberts, Director of Telecommunications, announced that all students are now provided with a College telephone.  Administrators are encouraged to use these phones when contact is needed urgently.

The Steering Committee announced that sign-up sheets had been distributed for membership on the Council for 04/05.  Alternatively, those who wish to join the council may email David White at dwhite@wellesley.edu to sign up.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

David White

Secretary
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